
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Town of Lovettsville Waste Water Treatment Plant Equalization Tank 

project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Lovettsville, 

Virginia, located at 6 E Pennsylvania Avenue, Lovettsville, VA 20180. 

 

The funding would be used to install an equalization basin, pump station, piping, valving, and controls at 

the Lovettsville wastewater treatment plant. The funding is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because 

it will allow the plant to manage incoming flow during heavy rain events to avoid sewage discharge into 

receiving waters and allow the plant to properly and optimally treat all incoming wastewater. 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized by Title VI of the Clean Water 

Act, 33 U.S.C. 1381 et seq. 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

                         

Jennifer Wexton 

Member of Congress 


